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Dr. Peter Hayward Joins CHA Data Services Team 

Wallingford, CT – Peter Hayward, PhD has joined CHA as Director, 

Data Analysis, in the Data Services department, bringing more than 

seven years of experience in the field of health data.  Most recently, 

Dr. Hayward worked as Assistant Professor and GIS (Geographic 

Information System) Faculty Fellow for SUNY College at Oneonta.  

Previously, he served as a Research Assistant for the Connecticut 

Children’s Medical Center and a Research Associate for the 

Connecticut Department of Public Health. 

 

“We are delighted to have Pete Hayward join CHA, where his 

expertise will help advance our advocacy program,” said Jane Deane 

Clark, PhD, CHA Vice President of Data Services. “He will also be instrumental in leading the 

design and development of new data products designed to assist CHA member hospitals in 

improving quality and patient safety as well as meeting regulatory requirements.”   

 

Dr. Hayward received his PhD in Geography from the University of Connecticut, and earned his 

M.A. in Geography from the University of California.   

 

 

### 

 

The Connecticut Hospital Association has been dedicated to serving Connecticut’s hospitals 

since 1919. Through state and federal advocacy, CHA represents the interests of Connecticut’s 

not-for-profit hospitals on key healthcare issues in the areas of quality and patient safety, access 

and coverage, workforce, public health, and hospital reimbursement. 
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